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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Box 75115

Washington, DC  20013


April Agenda Package
ANC 6A serves the Near Northeast, Stanton Park and North Lincoln Park communities of Capitol Hill.  The Commission has been working hard on issues ranging from H Street development, community policing, zoning issues and alcohol licensing.  
NOTICE – Please use the 15th Street entrance at Miner Elementary.

Your attendance is always welcome at all of our monthly meetings.

Date and Time:  Thursday, April 8, 2004 at 7:00pm

Location:  Miner Elementary School - entrance is on the 600 block of 15th Street, NE

Highlights of the Agenda:

Mid-Year Budget Review.  The Commission will conduct a mid-year budget.  
1125 G Street, NE.  Another problem property that demands action.
Community Standards for Liquor Licenses.  The Commission will consider the recommendation from the Alcohol Beverage Licensing Committee on the establishment of minimum community standards for Class A and Class B establishments.

Lovejoy Grant.  The commission will consider approving a $2,500 grant to the Friends of Lovejoy Park.
All the details can be found on the attached pages and electronically at our website:  www.anc6a.org
See you at the meeting.

For more information, contact Joseph Fengler, 202-423-8868
Notice – please enter Miner Elementary School from the 15th Street entrance (600 block).

7:00pm
Quorum Call

7:01
Call the meeting to order, adopt agenda and approve previous meeting’s minutes

7:05
Community Comments (2 minutes each)


Community Discussion: None scheduled.
7:10
Commissioner’s Single Member District reports (2 minutes each)

7:25
Officer Reports:

1.
Chair
A.
ANC Office Update.
2.
Vice-Chair

3.
Treasurer

A.
Approve monthly treasurer’s report and approve previous month’s disbursements

B.
Approve photocopying expenses:  Commission not to exceed $600 and Committee meetings not to exceed $100 ($25 per Committee).
C.
Discussion of photocopying procedures.

D.
Mid-year budget review.
4.  Secretary

8:00
Standing Committee Reports:

1.
Economic Development and Zoning 

A.
Approve Gretchen Brandt as a new member of the committee.

B. 
1125 G Street, NE.  The committee recommends sending a letter to appropriate DC agencies outlining residents’ concerns on the construction at this location.

C.
ANC notification.  The committee recommends sending a letter to the Historic Preservation Office requesting 30 days advance notice of Board cases to conform with ANC Act.

D.
Accept Report for March.
2.
Community Outreach
A.
Friends of Lovejoy Park.  The committee recommends approving $2,500 to the Friends of Lovejoy Park.

B.
Community Websites.  The committee recommends that our website be distributed to various community websites for inclusion on their respective electronic addresses.

C.
Accept Report for March.
3.
Alcohol Beverage Licensing
A.
Community Standard.  The committee recommends approving the use of a minimum community standard for Class A and Class B liquor licenses.

B.
Discuss Community Standard campaign – the way ahead.
C.
Accept Reports for March.
4.
Public Safety
A.
No items submitted.
8:40
Unfinished Business
A. None.
8:40
New Business.

A. ANC Agenda Package – content and distribution review.

B. Discussion on Omnibus Alcoholic Beverage Amendment Act of 2004
8:55 
Community comments – Round 2 (if time permits)

9:00
Adjourn
Minutes for ANC 6A Community Meeting held on March 11, 2004.  The meeting was convened at 7:00 pm at the Miner Elementary School. Present: Commissioners Alberti, Fengler, Mack, Musante, Rice, Ward. Absent: Stevens-Harris and Harris.  Approximately 45 community residents were present.

1. Agenda

Six items were added to new business: traffic light at 10th and Constitution; approval of allocation for transcription services for remainder of year; PO Box renewal; letter of support for Capitol Hill Classic street closings; letter of support for stop sign at 11th and I; Class A and Class B extended hours. The agenda was adopted without objection.

2. Minutes

Mr. Alberti noted that on page 5 of the minutes, $600 was approved for copying for meeting, but $50 for committee meetings should have been added. Ms. Ward, on page 3, Linden Place should be Linden Court.   Minutes were amended and approved without objection.

3. Community Comments
· Deborah Gist announced that the Citizens Corps is training volunteer \s for its programs.

· Bryan Lynch announced that in PSA 512 Sonya Bowen had announced that Rosedale, from 15th to 18th Streets, from Benning Road to Kramer Street was being named a “hot spot, ”  where combined city resources—Department of Housing DHS, Youth Services would be coordinated as an anti-crime initiative.  MPD, which has oversight, is reporting directly to Robert Bobb.  Ms Artis requested that the ANC be included as a coordinating body.

· Richard Layman reported he had left flyers on the H Street Main Street monthly clean-up.  He also reported on the Small Business initiative to encourage development and growth of small business on H Street.  He also reported that the H Street transportation plan would be discussed at a meeting on March 31 at the Children’s Museum.
4. Discussion: Stanley Jackson, Director, Dept. of Housing and Community Development

a. 525 9th Street NE and Maryland Avenue Fire Station
· Mr. Jackson stated that his goal is to work with the Office of Planning to put out an RFP for the development of both sites this year. In response to a question from Commissioner Fengler, Mr. Jackson said that it would be put out for private development, to add the properties to the city’s tax base, and could specify what the project could be used for, with senior housing being a priority There will be opportunity for the ANC and the community to have input into the plan.

· Scott Whipple asked about the timetable for the plan—whether it would be the RFP or the transfer that would be done by the end of the year?  Mr. Jackson responded that he is hopeful of transferring the property by the end of the year.  Mark Berman asked whether there were plans for a community meeting, and was told that one would take place this Spring.  Richard Layman suggested that the ANC pass a resolution urging community participation in the process because of the disparate agencies involved.  Mr. Jackson assured him that there would be a community meeting.  

· Commissioner Ward inquired about the fire house which is in her SMD, and said she would organize a community meeting if she is contacted.  Commissioner Fengler said that the Economic Development and Zoning Committee should be involved in these buildings, as well as 525 9th Street, and he received a commitment from Mr. Jackson that there will be something done within the next 30-40 days, and that the disposition of the two properties would be resolved before the end of the calendar year.


b. Five Year Plan

· Mr. Jackson reported that this is the fourth year of the five-year plan, and they are in the process of developing a new plan in 2006.  It supports the preservation of affordable housing; has a goal of spending $18 million for the expansion of special needs and senior housing; the expansion of home ownership opportunities.  It also provides for 53 new homeowners in Ward 6; and includes technical assistance for small business.  It calls for close to $10 million to be invested in Ward 6, providing a tremendous opportunity for growth. 

· There is not yet a new five year plan, but they will look at the changes that have occurred, e.g. the median income has raised $18,000 in the last 10 years; the population is aging; participation in the new hot spot program; changes in lead pipes—all have to be taken into consideration.  They will be working on it during the next months, to be ready for the next fiscal year so that it can be submitted to HUD.  They are working with core teams to finalize it.

· Richard Layman asked about Section 108 loans, and suggested that a broad Section 108 strategy had to be developed. Mr. Jackson said the challenge is to develop broad plan citywide for Section 108, but they don’t know how it will be funded because it’s dependent on income, and he has lost grant money every year.  He said that while he likes the concept, there is no known funding stream for it.


c.  1125 G Street NE

· Mr. Jackson stated that the property is privately owned, and his office can’t influence the situation beyond urging that the property be kept up.  He said it was up to the community to pressure the owners to do something.  Commissioner Fengler asked about leaking gas and was told it was a problem for DCRA and PEPCO’s Ward 6 contact person, as well as the Mayor’s Ward 6 Neighborhood Services representative.

· Sharon Cochran asked Mr. Jackson about a homestead program house on Emerald Street NE that was sold for $250, and is still boarded up and filled with trash.  Mr. Jackson stated that his department is looking at all the buildings, and a number of people were having trouble with finances to improve the property, and he has “recaptured” about six properties, and is pursuing more.  He recommended working with Carlin Fuller in his office to check on the status of the house.  
5. Single Member District Reports

· Commissioner Ward reported that Phish Tea Restaurant, a new sit-down restaurant was opening on March 12.  She also reported that the developers of the Atlas Theatre are finishing their permit process, and will have some activity in the theatre by November.  

· Commissioner Musante attended a hearing on the renewal of the Excello liquor license, and described it as an “Alice in Wonderland” hearing because of the confusion.  ABRA has requested copies of the all the paper that has gone back and forth.  The next hearing is March 24 at 9:30 am on the renewal of Excello’s license, and will probably also deal with the transfer of the license.  He also reported that he had a meeting at the PEPCO substation at 13th and D Streets, to address the issues of the graffiti and painting the fence to match that at Kingman Park.  It should be done within 10 days.  The third item is the status of Lovejoy Park, which should be completed by 2005.  In the interim there are actions to be taken by the Friends of Lovejoy Park to prepare the site for the removal of asphalt.

· Commissioner Fengler reported some success on the situation at Prospect-Goding, citing an article in the Washington Post.  He also mentioned that he is working with the US Attorney’s Office and the MPD on a house on 10th Street.  He is also working on the situation at the House of Ruth.  The neighbors are livid because they can’t get their houses appraised because of the trash.  He reported that the Mayor was in the community for his Ward 6 Summit.
· Commissioner Rice reported that BZA overturned their own decision on parking at the Medlink facility based on efforts by the Stanton Park Neighborhood Association, ANC 6A and ANC 6C.  This result will increase the number of required off-street parking spaces at the facility reducing parking pressures on the surrounding neighborhood.
· Commissioner Alberti reported that the North Lincoln Park Neighborhood Association gave a Good Neighbor Award to Francine Edmonds who works for Peter Jones, the Ward 6 Neighborhood Services Coordinator.  He also reported that the Mayor’s Office now has a Graffiti Initiative, which can be reached at 727-1000.  They will either send a person or a graffiti removal kit.

· Commissioner Mack reported that DPW dumped a truckload of manure on private property on Kramer Street.  They did come to clean it up.  She also reported a shooting at Rosedale Recreation Center.  She requested that the lights be left on in the park. She reported that no-one knows what the hot spot plan is for Rosedale.  Dorothy Gist reported that the Neighborhood Services Office is very involved.  Finally, she reported that she will hold an SMD meeting on March 23.

6. Officers’ Reports

· Chair.  Chairman Fengler learned at 6:30 pm that there is no room for the ANC to have office space at the Sherwood Recreation Center, for the ANC to use for six hours a week.  He said he will cease looking for space for this year, and is disappointed that the ANC is not welcome at the Recreation Center.  He said he will report on the disposition of the furniture at the April meeting.  He suggested that community members call Neil Albert.  Finally, he reported that Wanda Stevens-Harris notified the Commission that she will not be able to attend this evening.  Commissioner Fengler raised the issue of renting a small storage space to centralize the ANC’s files because there is no office.  He mentioned that the DC Auditor is concerned that materials not be scattered in case of an audit.
· Treasurer.  Commissioner Alberti delivered the Treasurer’s report, beginning with the receipt of the Quarterly allotment of $5,458.98.  Motions:  Commissioner Alberti moved, individually, that checks for the following amounts be approved: $303.26 to Kinko’s; $115.14 to Roberta Weiner for minutes preparation; $25 to the ANC Security Fund; and $2,000 to START, Inc. for a previously approved grant.  The seconds for each were provided by Commissioner Musante, Fengler, and Rice, respectively, and they were each approved without objection.  Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved to approve the Treasurer’s Report.  It was seconded by Commissioner Rice and approved without objection.

· Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved that $600 be approved for copying for ANC materials, and that up to $50 be approved for copying Committee materials.  It was seconded by Commissioner Rice.  It was approved without objection.

· Secretary.  Commissioner Musante reported that he is receiving the District Register at home, since there is no office, 411 11th Street NE.  He also requested information on any illegal phones in the area in order to have them removed.  He is in negotiation with Denise Richter to remove the phone at Excello, illegal because of a voluntary agreement. If it’s illegal or a nuisance phone they will remove it, otherwise the next time the license comes up for renewal they will deal with it.

7. Committee Reports

a. Economic Development and Zoning
Commissioner Rice reported that the DC Council unanimously approved the adoption of the H Street Strategic Development Plan as a Small Area Plan.  As a result of Economic Development and Zoning Committee action, Commissioner Rice made the following motions:

Motion: Commissioner Rice moved that the ANC send a letter of support for a special exception for the construction of as two-story addition to the rear of a row house at 347 Tennessee Avenue NE.  It was seconded by Commissioner Fengler and approved without objection.

Motion: Commissioner Rice moved that the Commission send a letter of support to the Historic Preservation Review Board for a concept application to demolish an existing building at 1333 Constitution Avenue NE (formerly Trant’s) and construct a new building with four two-bedroom condominiums., reflecting the specific concerns about bay design/materials and parking configuration, and the need for the HPO to work with the applicant to address these issues. It was seconded by Commissioner Alberti, and approved without objection.

Motion: Commissioner Rice moved that the ANC send a letter to the Historic Preservation Review Board advising that progress should be made on the reconstruction of the existing building at 251 8th Street NE before approval is granted for a rear addition.  He reported that the developer has not attended any meetings or showed the Committee any plans for the addition. It was seconded by Commissioner Musante. It was approved without objection.

Motion: Commissioner Rice moved that the Commission send a letter of support to the Office of Planning for plans to build 52 town houses and 200 apartments on the old Sear’s site at 1600 Maryland Ave, NE; however noting concerns about the provision of affordable housing and proper design to maintain public safety in alleys and interior spaces. The site is located in ANC 5B’s area, but has a direct impact on H Street development. Gottlieb Simon suggested checking with ANC 5B which may have some concerns about the design. It was seconded by Commissioner Musante, and approved without objection.

Commissioner Rice presented the Committee’s goals, which were accepted without objection:

1. Provide a regular public forum for residents to obtain information and discuss land use issues that affect the ANC 6A area.

2. Review and report to the ANC on all significant activities by the Board of Zoning Adjustment, Zoning Commission, Historic Preservation Review Board, Office of Planning, District Department of Transportation, National Capital Planning Commission and other agencies that affect land use in the ANC 6A area.

3. Make informed recommendations to the ANC that permit timely participation in city decisions on zoning, historic preservation, economic development and other topics related to land use in the ANC 6A area.

4. For the Ho Street NE neighborhood commercial corridor, monitor and assess public and private development activities for consistency with the H Street Strategic Development Plan.

5. As needed, schedule speakers from city of federal agencies who can address the interests or concerns of residents related to land use in the ANC 6A area.

6. As requested by Commissioners and/or residents, assist in gathering information and resolving concerns related specific properties (e.g., abating problems associated with vacant/abandoned/underutilized properties). 

Motion:  A motion was made to accept the Committee’s February report.  It was accepted without objection.

b. Community Outreach

· Commissioner Musante made a motion to accept the Community Outreach committee’s reports from November, January and February (there was no meeting in December). It was seconded by Commissioner Rice, and passed without object.

· Jose Rodriguez was nominated to be a member of the Community Outreach Committee.  The nomination was seconded by Commissioner Alberti, and accepted without objections.

· Commissioner Musante announced that there are grant applications and money available for community grants.

c. Alcoholic Beverage and Licensing 

Committee chairman Michael Kuiken announced the March 16 and March 31 meetings.

Motion: Commissioner Fengler moved the acceptance of the Committee’s February report.  It was seconded by Commissioner Albert, and approved without objection.

Commissioner Fengler showed the ads that have been placed in local papers, and said that if people could not attend they can file testimony electronically or by mail.


c. Public Safety 
No materials were filed for the Public Safety Committee.  The next meeting will be on March 31st.

8. Unfinished Business
· Drew Ronneberg proposed sending a letter to the DC Department of Transportation supporting streetscape improvements and the removal rush hour parking restrictions on H Street.  Motion: Commissioner Fengler moved the approval of the letter.   It was approved without objection.

· Update on Prospect-Goding School: Commissioner Fengler pointed out the article in the Washington Post that accurately pinpointed the problems at the school.  He announced that the core group working on the problems would be meeting on March 26, and all the key players will be brought together for a meeting.  It appears to be moving forward.

9. New Business
a. Traffic signal at   10th Street and Constitution Avenue NE 

Commissioner Rice requested a letter to the Department of Transportation requesting a Signal/Sign Warrent Study to see whether the corner of 10th Street and Constitution Avenue NE meets the criteria for the installation of a traffic light or stop sign.  He reported he has received 15 letters of complaint about the speed of the traffic and safety at that corner.  DOT asked for a formal letter from the Commission to trigger the study.  
Motion: Commissioner Rice moved that a letter requesting the study be sent to the DC Department of Transportation. It was seconded by Commissioner Musante.  Commissioner Alberti said that this situation is the same as the one requesting a study for a stop sign at 11th and I Streets NE, and suggested that the two requests be combined.  The amendment was accepted.  A resident of 10th Street spoke about the number of accidents that occurred on that corner because of the number of cars that were illegally parked there blocking the view. Commissioner Alberti suggested that a log be kept of the accidents as ammunition in getting action. The motion was passed without objection.

b. Approval of Transcription Service for remainder of 2004

Motion: Commissioner Fengler moved that the transcription service, which was instituted on a three month trial basis be approved for the remainder of 2004.  There was a brief discussion of the budget allocation, which provides a ceiling of $200 per month.  The motion was approved without objection.

c. Post Office Box
Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved that the ANC’s post office box be renewed for another six months.  It was seconded by Commissioner Musante.  The motion was approved without objection.

d. Capitol Hill Classic Street Closing

Motion:  Commissioner Alberti made a motion to send a letter of support for street closings for the Capitol Hill Classic 10K race, which benefits the Capitol Hill Cluster Schools.  It was seconded by Commissioner Rice and passed without objection.

e. Class A/Class B License Legislation

Commissioner Fengler presented information on pending City Council legislation which would extend the hours of operation for Class A liquor stores to midnight on Saturdays, and Class B stores until midnight every day.  Class B’s are corner markets and supermarkets.  Added as an amendment to the Omnibus Alcohol Amendment of 2004 in Councilmember Ambrose’s committee, by Councilmember Brazil.  Councilmember Mendelson spoke in favor of the amendment because it will generate more taxes.  
Motion:  Commissioner Fengler moved that a letter be sent to the Council to encourage them to strip the amendment out of the legislation.  Seconded by Commissioner Ward.  Commissioner Alberti reminded the Commission that the closing hour is now 10 pm, so that it is a radical change.  Commissioner Ward noted that a previous reduction in hours to 10 pm produced an immediate benefit to the community.  The motion was passed unanimously. The audience was urged to lobby the Council on the legislation

10.  Community Comments:
Richard Layman pointed out that Cody Rice was profiled in Roll Call along with five other Capitol Hill community activists.  Mr. Layman took the opportunity to compliment the ANC on its work.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 pm.

March 17, 2004

Mr. Neil O. Albert, Director

Department of Parks and Recreation

Government of the District of Columbia

3149 16th Street, NW

Washington, D.C.  20010

Re: ANC 6A and Sherwood Recreation Center Update

Mr. Albert:


On February 27, 2004 our Commission sent your office a letter to codify the office arrangement we had with your staff at the Sherwood Recreation Center (Attachment).  From that day, this is a record of the communication between our Commission and your department:

(1) March 1, 2004, we received an electronic mail from you indicating that Mr. Neil Stanley would contact us and resolve the issue “speedily.” 

(2) March 9, 2004, we sent another electronic mail to your office requesting the status on our proposed dual use agreement.  Mr. Stanley responded stating that he was meeting with the Sherwood staff that day and would contact our Commission directly.  Mr. Stanley failed to respond.  

(3) March 11, 2004, we again requested an update.  Mr. Stanley replied stating that Mr. Neil Rodgers spoke with the Sherwood community the previous evening and that Mr. Rodgers would follow up before close of business that day.  Mr. Rogers failed to respond.  As a last resort, we called Sherwood to inquire as to the status of our agreement.  Your staff notified us that management made a decision not to allow our Commission to use any space at the center.  

Setting aside the lack of proactive communication from your department, this decision comes as a shock to our Commission.  Recall, that we have already purchased the furniture and had it delivered to the center based on the agreement in principle with your staff at the center.  Moreover, we have stated that we are willing to pay for office equipment and phone lines that your staff is welcome to use in our absence.  Finally, we are willing to be flexible if any event or activity requires the use of the office during our reserved hours.  We view this arrangement as a win-win for our community.
To be clear, we only seek to share the office for a total of six hours a week – Tuesday and Thursday from 6:30pm to 8:30pm and Saturday from 12:00pm to 2:00pm.  Our main goal is to have a central repository for our files and the ability to post information we receive from the District officials that impacts our community.  As we have not received any official correspondence from your office as promised, we urge you to set aside the decision of your staff and allow us to share an office at the center as outlined in our February 27, 2004 proposal.  

On behalf of the Commission,

//original signed//
Joseph Fengler, Chair

fengler6a02@yahoo.com, 

(202) 423-8868

cc:
Councilmember Cantania
March 22, 2004

Mayor Anthony Williams

John A. Wilson Building
1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW, Suite 600
Washington, DC 20004

Mayor Williams:

We request that you intercede on our behalf to overturn the recent decision of Mr. Neil Albert, Director of Department of Parks and Recreation, to deny our Commission the use of office space at the Sherwood Recreation Center.  Mr. Albert’s letter to our Commission is at Attachment #1.  We are concerned that Mr. Albert does not understand the agreement in principle that we reached with his management team at the center.  Mr. Albert states that we are requesting dedicated space at the center.  That is incorrect.  We are requesting to share an office for no more than six hours a week.  Our correspondence that outlines this request to Mr. Albert is at Attachment #2.  In addition, several Commissions in Ward 3 are currently using office space in their community recreation centers.  Consistency is the backbone of an effective bureaucracy.  We would ask that you consider this fact in your deliberations.  

Prior to our effort to use space at the Sherwood Recreation Center, we worked with the Office of Property Management to identify office space for our Commission.  On June 11, 2003, Mr. Len Godet, Project Manager at the Office of Property Management, notified our Commission that all options for Government owned or leased building space within the boundaries of our Commission has been exhausted and that no space is available.  Mr Godet’s letter to our Commission is at Attachment #3.  

Accordingly, if Mr. Albert’s decision is not reversed, please accept this as a formal request to reprogram up to $600 per month from the District budget to our Commission to cover the cost of renting an office.   The authority for this request is found in Subchapter V, Advisory Neighborhood Commission, Section 1-309.13(q).  A copy of that section is provided at Attachment #4.  Our initial request to your office, signed by both the Chair and Secretary of our Commission, as well as the January 2003 minutes that documents this decision, are provided at Attachment #5

In close, our Commission has done everything within its power to establish an office.  We believe that a directed decision to the Department of Parks and Recreation or the allocation of an additional $600 per month are the only avenues left for our Commission to establish an office.  

Warm Regards,

//original signed//
Joseph Fengler, Chair

fengler6a02@yahoo.com
(202) 423-8868

cc:  
Councilmember Sharon Ambrose

 
Councilmember David Cantania


Kelvin Robinson, Chief of Staff, Mayor Anthony Williams


Gottlieb Simon, Executive Director; Office of the Advisory Neighborhood Commissions
March 12, 2004

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1
Kristen Hartke

Capitol Hill Cluster School PTA

Peabody School

425 C Street, NE

Washington, DC  20002

Dear Ms. Hartke,

We would like to extend our support to the 2004 Capitol Hill Classic 10K.  The Commission voted 5-0 (with 5 Commissioners required for a quorum) at the regularly scheduled and properly noticed monthly meeting on March 11, 2003 to support the street closing for this year’s Capitol Hill Classic 10K race on May 23, 2004.  

We know that this event provides vital financial assistance to an important neighborhood public school.  We are aware that this event has been appreciated by the community for more than twenty years as an opportunity to showcase our neighborhood.  We wish you much success with your event this year.

Sincerely,

//original signed//

Joseph Fengler, Chair

ANC 6A

fengler6a02@yahoo.com
(202) 423-8868

March 15, 2004

Ms. Sharon Ambrose, Chairperson
Committee on Consumer and Regulatory Affairs
Council of District of Columbia

John A. Wilson Building
1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20004

Ms. Ambrose:

On February 26, 2004 the Committee on Consumer and Regulatory Affairs marked up Bill 15-516, the Omnibus Alcoholic Beverage Amendment Act of 2004.  At the Committee mark-up, Councilmember Brazil offered an amendment titled: "Reasonable hours of operation for ABC Retailers Amendment Act of 2003.”  This legislation extends the hours of operation for Class A establishments until midnight on Saturdays and extends the hours of operation for Class B establishments from 10:00pm until midnight for the entire week.  This amendment was approved.  This bill will be reported to the Committee of the Whole on March 16, 2004.
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Our Commission, with a quorum established, voted unanimously at our regularly scheduled monthly meeting on March 11, 2004, to express opposition to this legislation due to the extension of the hours of operation for Class A and Class B establishments.  Furthermore, we request that you offer an amendment at the first available opportunity to remove the Brazil Amendment.  Councilmember Graham has indicated that he will support the elimination of the proposed extension of operating hours, which assures you a second to your motion.  We urge you to take this highly unusual action on your committee’s bill for the following reasons:

(1) Extending the hours will not significantly increase total purchases of liquor as ample opportunity currently exists.  If extended hours generates increased sales tax revenue, this will certainly be offset by a corresponding increase in demand for police, emergency and sanitation services as the hours for those who currently abuse alcohol will simply be extended.  

(2)  An overwhelming number of our constituents have expressed opposition to this legislation.  In our community, many of the Class B establishments are on residential street corners.  Our residents living near these stores are already tolerating the associated noise, loitering, disorderly conduct, and public urination.  Currently, these nuisances end at 10:00pm.  

(3)  Our community had no advance notice of the Brazil amendment.  Since the amendment was a surprise, and 
there is no opportunity for the public to speak at a committee session to vote on legislation, we would ask that as a matter of fairness and due diligence, this be stricken from the proposed legislation.

In close, we believe immediate action is needed to remove the unacceptable provision of this proposed legislation.
Joseph Fengler, Chair
fengler6a02@yahoo.com, (202) 423-8868

cc:
Councilmember Graham
Councilmember Mendelson
Councilmember Orange
Councilmember Cropp
Councilmember Evans
Councilmember Patterson
Councilmember Catania
Councilmember Fenty
Councilmember Chavous
Councilmember Schwartz
Councilmember Allen

March 15, 2004

Lisa Burcham, Associate Director

Historic Preservation Office

801 North Capitol Street, NE, Suite 3000

Washington, DC 20002

Re: HPA 04-133 (251 8th Street, NE)

Dear Ms. Burcham,

At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on March 11, 2004, ANC 6A voted unanimously to recommend that the Historic Preservation Review Board (HPRB) withhold concept approval for a rear addition at 251 8th Street, NE until the following conditions are met:

1) Substantial and satisfactory progress is made on rebuilding the demolished portions of the property; and

2) The developer presents plans and drawings of the proposed addition to the Economic Development & Zoning Committee of ANC 6A. 

With respect to the first recommendation, it is important that HPO ensure that all possible steps are taken to ensure full restoration of damaged architectural and structural details before allowing expansion of the building. HPO should be satisfied with the integrity of the on-going restoration before approving additional work of high visibility along C Street, NE.

With respect to the second recommendation, you should be aware that the developer met with Commissioner Cody Rice of Single Member District 6A03 on February 27, 2004. The developer promised to send relevant plans and drawing of the proposed addition to share with affected residents and the ANC. As of the date of this letter, the developer has not provided these plans.

ANC 6A asks that the Historic Preservation Office continue to inform applicants requiring approval from HPRB of the expectation to meet with the ANC’s Economic Development & Zoning Committee so that the ANC will have an opportunity to provide timely input to HPRB decisions. If you have any questions or need further information, please contact Commissioner Rice, Chair of ANC 6A’s Economic Development and Zoning Committee, at 202-544-3734.

Respectfully yours,

//original signed//

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

fengler6a02@yahoo.com, (202) 423-8868

cc:  
Jim Collins and Roberto Facey, Paloma Development Group, LLC


Emily Paulus, Historic Preservation Office

Gottlieb Simon, Office of Advisory Neighborhood Commissions

Gary Peterson, Capitol Hill Restoration Society

March 15, 2004

Via fax

Government of the District of Columbia

Board of Zoning Adjustment

441 4th St NW, Suite 210

Washington, DC 20001

Re: BZA 17131 (347 Tennessee Avenue, NE)

Dear Board Members,

At its regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on March 11, 2004, ANC 6A voted unanimously (6-0-0 with 5 Commissioners required for a quorum) to support the above referenced application for special exceptions from the lot occupancy and rear yard requirements to allow the construction of a two-story rear addition to a single-family dwelling. 

The ANC received copies of written statements of support from the owners of the properties on either side of the subject property.

If you have any questions or need further information, please contact Commissioner Cody Rice, Chair of ANC 6A’s Economic Development and Zoning Committee, at 202-544-3734.

Respectfully yours,

//original signed//
Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

fengler6a02@yahoo.com, (202) 423-8868

cc:  
Kristen Paradies, William L. Feeney Architect


Mary Johnson, 347 Tennessee Avenue, NE

March 15, 2004

Lisa Burcham, Associate Director

Historic Preservation Office

801 North Capitol Street, NE, Suite 3000

Washington, DC 20002

Re: HPA 04-142 (1333 Constitution Avenue, NE)

Dear Ms. Burcham,

At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on March 11, 2004, ANC 6A voted unanimously to support the above referenced application for demolition of the existing building at 1333 Constitution Avenue, NE and concept approval of a new 4-unit residential dwelling. The ANC also voted to pass along several areas of concern for HPO attention in the final approval process for this property.

This project was discussed in detail at a meeting of the ANC’s Economic Development and Zoning Committee on February 24, 2004. The committee heard from residents of the surrounding area who expressed support for the concept of a 4-unit residential dwelling that spans the frontage of the lot, is limited to three stories above ground, provides five parking spaces in the rear, is approximately 34 feet at the roof line, and has a minimum setback for the penthouse structure of at least eight feet from the front of the building.

The ANC has concerns about design and materials for the two bays, the types and number of windows in the bays, the materials of the windows and front door, and rear parking and trash receptacle configuration. The ANC recommends additional design work and HPO review to ensure that the final design and materials are more compatible with the existing row houses in the area.

If you have any questions or need further information, please contact Commissioner Nicolas Alberti, Single Member Representative for 6A04, at 202-543-3512.

Respectfully yours,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

fengler6a02@yahoo.com, (202) 423-8868

cc:
Topher Cushman


Emily Paulus, Historic Preservation Office

March 16, 2004

Doug Noble

Associate Director

Traffic Services Administration

2000 14th Street NW, 7th Floor

Washington, DC  20009

Dear Mr. Noble,

On March 11, 2004, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A voted unanimously to request that the District Department of Transportation conduct a traffic signal and stop sign warrant study for the intersection of 10th Street, NE and Constitution Avenue, NE. 

As nearby residents can attest, this intersection is the scene of frequent accidents involving cars on 10th Street, NE attempting to cross Constitution Avenue, NE. This intersection has a two-way stop on 10th Street, NE. Visibility is often impaired at this intersection, especially on the weekends, by vehicles that are parked illegally close to the corners. Similar signal-controlled intersections of Constitution Avenue, NE with 9th Street, NE and 11th Street, NE seem to be less prone to accidents.

ANC 6A urges that you initiate this study as soon as possible and inform us of the schedule for completion. The residents of the surrounding area are concerned for the safety of themselves, their children, and pedestrians and motorists who pass through this intersection. Attached to this letter are letters and emails from residents describing the problem.

Thank you for your attention and prompt action on this request.

Sincerely,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

fengler6a02@yahoo.com, (202) 423-8868

cc: 
Sharon Ambrose, Ward 6 Councilmember


Leslie Hotaling, Director, Department of Public Works


Rachel MacCleery, Ward 6 Transportation Planner


Peter Jones, Ward 6 Neighborhood Services Coordinator


Lt. Renato Caldwell, Police Service Area 511

March 16, 2004

Doug Noble

Associate Director

Traffic Services Administration

2000 14th Street NW, 7th Floor

Washington, DC  20009

Dear Mr. Noble,

On March 11, 2004, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A voted unanimously to request that the District Department of Transportation conduct a stop sign warrant study for the intersection of 11th Street, NE and I St, NE. 

ANC 6A urges that you initiate this study as soon as possible and inform us of the schedule for completion. Thank you for your attention and prompt action on this request.

Please contact Commissioner Wanda Stevens-Harris with any questions concerning this request

Sincerely,

//original signed//
Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

fengler6a02@yahoo.com, (202) 423-8868

cc: 
Rachel MacCleery, Ward 6 Transportation Planner


Peter Jones, Ward 6 Neighborhood Services Coordinator

April 5, 2004

Lori E. Parker

Interim Deputy Mayor for Children, Youth, Families and Elders

John A. Wilson Building
1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW, Suite 307
Washington, DC 20004

Re: No response to ANC letter on 1626 Kramer Street, NE

Ms. Parker:


On November 18, 2003, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A sent the attached letter concerning the construction of a youth rehabilitation home at 1626 Kramer Street, NE to your predecessor, Ms. Carolyn N. Graham. Four months later, neither the Department of Human Services nor the Youth Services Administration has provided a written response to the ANC. 

Both ANC 6A and the Kramer Street Association of Rosedale have expressed serious and legitimate concerns about the appropriateness of the 1600 block of Kramer Street, NE for rehabilitative uses for troubled juveniles. This area continues to struggle with drug use, violence, and other serious crime. As you can imagine, not receiving a written response to our letter only adds to the perception that DHS and YSA—agencies under your direction—have little or no respect for the residents of this neighborhood. 

The courtesy of a substantive reply to our previous letter would be appreciated, as would a status report on the facility and a copy of the certificate of occupancy. If you have any questions or concerns about this request, please contact Commissioner Gladys Mack at 202-398-3329.

Respectfully yours,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

cc: 

Councilmember Sharon Ambrose


Ron Whipple, Kramer Street Association of Rosedale


Gottlieb Simon, Office of ANCs

Treasurer’s Monthly Report – Approve the monthly report for March 2004:

[image: image1.emf]03/01/04  - 03/31/04

  22,305.06 $        

   

- $                    

- $                    

  - $                   

  22,305.06 $        

CK#1177 100.00 $              

CK#1178 167.50 $              

CK#1179 972.00 $                

CK#1180 12.00 $                

CK#1181 362.77 $              

- $                    

Total Disbursements 1,614.27 $          

20,690.79 $        

  4,119.67 $          

- $                    

 

  - $                   

  4,119.67 $          

 

Total Disbursements - $                   

  4,119.67 $          

Transfers from Checking Account

Total Receipts

Ending Balance

 

Disbursements:

 

Total Funds Available

Ending Balance

Savings Account:

Balance Forwarded

Receipts:

*************************************************************************************************************************************************

Roberta Weiner (Minutes Preparation)

Capital Community News Inc

Transfer to Savings Account

Total Funds Available

Disbursements:

 

Postmaster (PO Box)

Cody Rice (Transportation)

Kinko's Inc.  (Photocopies)

District Allotments

Total Other Deposits 

Transfers from Saving Account

Total Receipts

Period Covered:

Checking Account:

Balance Forwarded

Receipts:


Recommendation:  Approve individual disbursements listed above separately. 
Mid-Year 2004 Budget Review


[image: image2.emf]Monthly Expenditures  Monthly 

Allocation 

 Average 

Monthly 

Expenditure 

 Mid-Year 

Total 

Expenditures 

 Committed 

Funds for 

Balance of the 

Year 

 Projected 

Year End 

Surplus 

Photocopies 600                     324                   1,943                                 3,600              3,314 

Office Supplies 50                        -                        -                                             300                  600 

Postage 20                        2                       15                                          180                  210 

Transportation & Parking 30                        5                       29                                          180                  302 

Petty Cash 50                        -                        -                                             300                  600 

Recording/Transcription Service 200                     115                   230                                     1,200                  620 

Subtotal 2,217                5,760                  5,647              

Non-Monthly Expenditures  Yearly 

Allocated Total 

 Mid-Year 

Total 

Expenditures 

 Committed 

Funds for 

Balance of the 

Year 

 Projected 

Year End 

Surplus 

Distribution Boxes for SMDs 4,000                                          -                  4,000              4,000 

Post Office Box 200                                       100                     100                       - 

Advertising 4,600                                 4,678                           -                  (78)

Grants 16,000                               3,300                  1,550            11,150 

Flyer Distribution - 2 distributions 2,000                                          -                  2,000              2,000 

Office Equipment 3,000                                          -                  3,000              3,000 

Set Aside for R. L. Christian Library 3,000                                          -                  3,000                       - 

Recording/Transcription Services (Misc) -                                                53                           -                  (53)

Subtotal 32,800                               8,131                13,650            20,019 

Total              10,347                19,410            25,666 

 Committed Funds for Balance of the Year is based on current budget allocations. 

 Projected Year End Surplus is based on current yearly budget allocation minus projected total year expenditures. 


Economic Development and Zoning Committee

March 30, 2004

Present: Commissioners Joe Fengler, Gladys Mack, Cody Rice, and Jessica Ward; Resident Members Sherry Brown, Jeff Fletcher, Virginia Gaddis, and Drew Ronneberg.  Commissioner Rice chaired the meeting.
1125 G Street, NE: Maintenance and Safety

The committee heard serious concerns from a large group of residents about problems related to the construction of a multi-story residential dwelling at this address. Residents provided photographs and showed a videotape of a Channel 7 news report from February 3, 2003. The concerns expressed at the meeting included the following items:

1. Whether required construction inspections have occurred or have been inadequate. There were particular concerns about inspections for the foundation, firewall, framing, and overall structural integrity.

2. Whether a licensed general contractor is supervising the work.  

3. Status of property registration in the Real Property Assessment Database and tax treatment by the Office of Tax and Revenue. There is no property with the address 1125 G St, NE in the database, although a property at lot 0983 and square 0056 is shown as owned by Lisa M. Godette. This property is classified as use code 91: “True-Vacant.”

4. Vehicles working on the site (large trucks and bulldozers) access the site from the new brick sidewalk causing damage to the sidewalk. 

5. Fences around the property are often not properly secured, allowing unauthorized access and theft from the site.

6. Adjoining properties have been damaged or threatened with damage by cave-ins and sinkholes on the site. There are concerns about the safety of the foundation. Also, there are concerns that pedestrians may fall into the pit immediately behind the front sidewalk.

7. Contractors working on the site have contacted neighbors attempting to locate the owners of 1125 G Street, NE. Residents speculate that this may indicate that cash payments to contractors are occurring without proper tax reporting.

8. The alley between 11th & 12th and F & G Streets is sometimes blocked by work vehicles and materials.

9. Work vehicles damaged the fence at 636 12th Street, NE.

10. The alley and street have been damaged by construction activities. The temporary patches are not adequate.

11. Phone and cable lines have been knocked down, and repairs have left some lines with excess slack.

12. The residents expressed concern about whether the plans conform to zoning regulations for lot coverage and height, and whether the plans had been followed.

13. Vermin such as rats, as well as mold and mildew from water damage that should be addressed before additional construction.

14. Mud and dirt in runoff from the site during rainy weather.

15. Whether proper public space approvals have been obtained, and whether fees have been improperly waived.

16. Destruction of a street tree by construction activities.

17. Possible illegal activities (drug drop-off in bamboo?) in the alley behind the property.

The Ward 6 Neighborhood Services Coordinator (Peter Jones) stated that he would bring this property to the attention of the core team of DC agencies with responsibilities for issues such as those identified above. Mr. Jones said that he and the core team would conduct walk-though inspections, and that he would be able to report back at the next ED&Z committee meeting.

� The committee unanimously recommends that the ANC send a letter to the Ward 6 Neighborhood Services Coordinator and other appropriate officials detailing the concerns described above for 1125 G St, NE, requesting a timeline for resolving these concerns, and requesting a regular progress report.
251 8th Street, NE: concept for rear addition

The developer did not attend the meeting, nor has the developer provided drawings of the proposed addition as previously promised. The ANC sent a letter to HPO dated March 15, 2004 asking for deferral of consideration of the proposed addition until the developer makes substantial and satisfactory progress rebuilding damaged portions of the building and the developer provides drawings of the proposed addition to the ED&Z Committee.

 

Review of Proposed Historic Preservation Regulations

The committee discussed the proposed historic preservation regulations. The discussion centered on the official notice that the Historic Preservation Office provides to the ANC of cases that will come before the Historic Preservation Review Board (HPRB). These tend to be the larger, more visible projects involving new construction or significant alteration of buildings in historic districts. Some of these projects go to HPRB on a consent and denial calendar, which represents a Board ratification of staff decisions.

(Many types of minor work (door and window replacement, brick pointing, etc.) are referred to staff for expedited review and never come to HPRB. Like minor permit work through DCRA, these cases most likely do not rise to the level of importance to require ANC review. However, the proposed regulations contain a useful item under 319.5 by which staff may provide regular notice of the cases approved under delegated review. It would be useful for Commissioners to have a list to consult if residents have questions about the status of smaller activities.)

Although the proposed regulations state that staff may consult with ANCs and that applicants should be encouraged to work directly with ANCs, formal notice of cases going to HPRB is limited to 15 days before a public meeting. This is not enough time for notification of affected residents, consideration by the committee, and official action by the ANC at a public meeting. Under 325.3, an affected ANC may request a deferral of HPRB review of a case. However with only 15 days notice, the ANC still may not have enough time to take official action requesting deferral at a public meeting. Under the ANC Act (D.C. Official Code § 1-309.10), ANCs and SMD Commissioners are supposed to be given 30 days written notice, excluding weekends and holidays, of District government actions or proposed actions.

The proposed regulations are available at http://groups.yahoo.com/group/anc-6a/files/
� The committee unanimously recommends that the ANC send a letter requesting that HPO provide ANCs with notice of projects to be considered by HPRB (including those on the consent and denial calendar) with 30 days advance notice as required in the ANC Act.
Community Comments

Richard Layman provided an update on discussions between the owners of 819 & 821 7th Street, NE (Pilgrim Baptist Church) and the Citizens Planning Coalition (CPC). This property was the subject of an unsuccessful Historic Landmark Application by CPC.

Next ED&Z Committee Meeting:
Tuesday, April 27, 2004

7-9 PM

900 G Street, NE

Community Room of the Capitol Hill Towers

Community Outreach Committee
Minutes for March 15, 2003

Attending members: M. Musante, E. Nelson, M. Irwin, L. Barbash.  Absent:  J. Rodriguez

Unfinished Business – None.
Grant Applications:   The committee recommended that the Commission appropriate a grant of $2,500 dollars to Friends of Lovejoy Park to be spent as put forward in their application to the committee (see attachment).
Outreach Initiatives: The Committee recommended that the website address be distributed to various listservs in the ANC6A community.

Next Community Outreach Meeting:

Third Monday (April 19), 7:00pm

Church of the Apostolic Faith

Annex building 1235 C Street, NE 

Chair, Michael Musante, 548-2542

Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC) 6A

Grant Request Application Form

1. Date of Application





2. Date of Project or Activity


3/12/04






5/10/04

3. Applicant Organization Name and Address

friends of lovejoy park
(FLP)

1126 16th St. N.W., Suite 400, washington, D.C. 20036

4. Contact Name 





5. Title

anne montgomery




president

6. Address (if different from above)

427 11th st. n.e., washington, d.c. 20002

7. Telephone






8. Fax

     (202) 329-8707 (cell)       



   (202) 789-2233 (work)

9. E-mail Address

annehmontgomery@hotmail.com

10. Brief Description of Proposed Project/Activity

see proposal below

11. Projected Total Cost  




12. Amount Requested


$2,500





     

$2,500

13. Other Sources of Funding (be specific, provide names)

n/a

14. Statement of Benefit (detailed description of project or activity, who will benefit and in what way)

Residents living in ANC6A will benefit from additional greenspace in the community.  Benefits will include more trees, reduced water runoff, cleaner air, a reduction in the temperature in the summer and overall. after several years of grassroots advocacy and concerted effort, the d.c. department of parks and recreation (dpr) has committed to building lovejoy park.  prior to dpr’s work, the FLP proposes to begin the process of preparing the area for construction by removing the existing  torn chain link fencing surrounding the park site, and the basketball hoops – all of which must be accomplished prior to the park being built. the immediate benefit to the community as a result of this “prep” work will be a cleaner and safer area. . in turn, this will boost enthusiasm among residents to volunteer their time and effort for park beautification activities, fundraising efforts, and maintenance.

LOVEJOY PARK PROPOSAL

Winter Properties, Inc., an Atlanta, Georgia-based real estate developer, has converted the former Lovejoy School, situated at 400 12th St. N.E. between D and E Sts., into a condominium community known as Lovejoy Lofts. The blacktop area immediately adjacent to Lovejoy Lofts that formerly served as the school’s playground and parking area, is in fact parkland within the jurisdiction of the D.C. Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR). Neighborhood residents have long played an active role in influencing the fate of Lovejoy School, which not long ago was a rodent and pigeon-infested, asbestos-ridden abandoned hulk that served as nothing more than a magnet for local criminal activity. More recently, local residents have turned their attention to improving the community through advocacy and organizational efforts, as well as fundraising initiatives, that are aimed at creating a new park for northeast Capitol Hill.

During the last year, neighborhood residents have organized to form Friends of Lovejoy Park (FLP), a 501(c)-3 nonprofit organization dedicated to development of the existing asphalt-covered area into green space that community residents can use and enjoy. (For details of the park’s proposed design, please see the concept drawing prepared by DPR senior landscape architect Maryse Beliveau.) FLP’s fundraising goal is currently $10,000 – an amount that will trigger donation of $20,000 by Winter Properties, for a total of $30,000. This donation pledge from Winter Properties was negotiated in 2001-2002 by local residents under the leadership of former ANC 6A Commissioner Ronald “TT” Nelson. In 2003, FLP hosted two fundraisers, raising a total of nearly $8,000. FLP enjoys the firm support of Ward 6 Councilmember Sharon Ambrose.

Most recently, FLP arranged a meeting with senior DPR officials on January 21st, 2004. Attendees were FLP Board Members Anne Montgomery, Richard Sundberg, Michael Musante, elected officer Catherine Shea, and Garden Resources of Washington (GROW) executive director and Lovejoy Park champion Judy Tiger. Also in attendance was DPR Director Neil Albert, planning and policy director Ted Pochter, and Ms. Beliveau. At thia meeting, Mr. Albert committed to building Lovejoy Park starting in late 2004, pending identification of funds to do so. While there is no firm estimate yet of the park’s total cost, it is expected to be in the range of $300,000-$400,000. Mr. Albert strongly advised FLP to earmark the majority of its funds for maintenance of Lovejoy Park. In addition, DPR has given FLP his permission to begin the process of cleaning up and beautifying the park area by removing existing fencing, and basketball hoops. It is for this purpose that FLP seeks an ANC grant of $2,500.

In addition to this project, FLP is planning two fundraisers in 2004 to continue to build its funding reserves for maintenance. The first, now scheduled for early April, will be held in the home of a Lovejoy Lofts resident. We also hope to have a summer “park party” prior to the start of full construction in order to advertise the park’s construction, and to build additional public support. Equally important, FLP members will be participating in a series of meetings orchestrated by DPR to discuss various aspects of the park once a Request for Proposals is issued this spring. We would be delighted to have input from ANC Commissioners and other interested parties during this process, and will be holding periodic meetings to gather input.

Additional sources of grant funding will be sought from other sources, e.g., GROW, once the park is at a point where this makes sense. For example, once the asphalt is removed on the site of the proposed community garden, FLP will apply to GROW for funding to make various improvements to this site, including construction of raised planting beds.

If FLP receives an ANC grant for $2,500, Board members will seek bids from interested local contractors for the work as described above. Once a bid is selected, FLP will notify the ANC as to the contractor and estimated start and completion dates for the project. Disbursement of funds will be requested such that receipts and other cost documents for the actual amount (not to exceed $2,500) can be submitted to the ANC Treasurer within 60 days.

Alcohol Beverage Licensing Committee
Minutes, Tuesday, March 16, 2004, Sherwood Recreation Center

Present: Committee members Chairman Michael Kuiken, Wes Grooms, Richard Sundberg.  Absent: Brenda Artis, Charles Whit

The meeting commenced at 7:02

Mr. Grooms began with an introduction, stating that this was part of series of hearings to see whether the community wishes to develop a single standard for liquor licenses for the community, which would be implemented in the next cycle of license renewals. Mr. Kuiken stated that the first hearing was just residents, and this hearing was elected officials, representatives of ABRA and liquor store owners.  He began with the ABRA representatives, starting with Fred Moosally, General Counsel.

Fred Moosally

Mr. Moosally began by introducing ABC Chair Chuck Burger, Peter Feather, and ABC Board member, and Laurie Collins, a former ABC member from Ward 1, who was instrumental in negotiating voluntary agreements in Mount Pleasant.

Mr. Moosally distributed a packet, and reviewed its contents, including the web site, which has sample voluntary agreements on line.  He reviewed the ABC’s procedures, stating that ANC’s can file protests which are given great weight.  He stated that 

· The Class A licenses are all up for review at the same time, but the B licenses could come up at any time. 

· It is not necessary to file a protest to sign a voluntary agreement, if the agreement can be worked out in advance

· If a letter of protest is filed there is a hearing, and if the problem is not resolved at the hearing a professional mediator from the DC Bar will be called in to work with the parties. If that doesn’t work, it goes back to the Board as a contested case

· With a protest letter you can ask either for the license not to be renewed or for restrictions, such as prohibiting the sale of singles.  It’s not necessary to request a revocation to protest.

Mr. Moosally pointed out that Laurie Collins had negotiated a voluntary agreement with all the stores in her community prior to the imposition of moratorium.  The reason for a moratorium is so that an ANC does not have to protest every store individually, and a uniform standard can be achieved.  He stated that the standard for a moratorium is fairly high, and can be a combination of A licensees and B licensees.  For a radius of 600 feet you need at least three stores, for 1200 feet, 5 stores, and for 1800 feet, 7 stores in order to negotiate a general agreement.  The Board can be asked to extend the radius; the Board will hold a public hearing.  

A voluntary agreement runs the term of the license.  One of the biggest challenges facing ABRA, he said, is the enforcement of voluntary agreements.  

Discussion

Mr. Kuiken suggested that the focus of the meeting be shifted to the question of whether a minimum community standard was desirable or needed, and what components it should include.  Joe Fengler asked if the ANC decided to have a community standard and it was presented en bloc, would it hold weight with ABRA in terms of enforcement.

Chuck Burger, ABC Chair stated if the community develops a minimum standard and it is within the ABC’s parameters of “peace, order and quiet, loitering and littering, etc,”  it can be presented to the ABC with the reasons why such a moratorium should be established.  The ABC will then independently investigate the circumstances, and will then make a decision.

Mr. Moosally said that community standards are important, and that different areas of the city have different problems.  For example, in areas where there are lots of cafes, noise and trash are problems; in residential areas loitering may be a problem.  In Adams Morgan, you have noise problems, and people have to keep the windows closed, so a standard has to be consonant with its community.

Elizabeth Nelson asked about the differences between a minimum standard and a moratorium, and what the difference is between the two.  Mr. Burger responded that in Mt. Pleasant they went the route of a voluntary agreement, a common plan, and were able to convince enough merchants in the area to sign off on it.  

Mr. Kuiken asked for a focus on what components a minimum standard should include, e.g. such things as trash noise, graffiti, air conditioning, single sales.  Once the ANC makes a decision whether to have a single standard, then a decision can be made as to what it contains.

Scott Cernich, ANC 6B 

Mr. Cernich began by saying that if ANC 6A comes up with a minimum standard, that standard has to be enforced either through a voluntary agreement or a moratorium.  ANC 6B requires that all stores and restaurants sign a voluntary agreement.  For Class A and B stores it requires that if they’re selling singles, they must provide clear plastic bags; that there be No Loitering signs, asking loiterers to move on; that they do not sell cups or single servings of ice; and that there is no panhandling.  They also take into consideration the nature of the establishment, the history of problems in the past, and take into consideration the special needs of restaurants.  The agreement is designed to protect the ANC agreement if the building is sold to a new owner.  They also have written in a provision for A and B licensees an owner will agree to stop selling singles when establishments within a 400 foot radius agree to stop selling singles. Singles are sealed containers 40 oz. or less. Mr. Grooms asked whether the same standard applies to all stores, and Mr. Cernich replied in the affirmative, but with special exceptions, such as Yes market selling singles of “Belgian beer for $10 each.”  He was asked whether it was better to have a standard voluntary agreement to which they make exceptions, rather than negotiating in individually, and he said that they have a single set of guidelines that they use.  He said that the guidelines could be made available.  Mr. Burger said that the guidelines were hammered out under the leadership of Ken Jarboe over a period of time.  He said that 90 percent of any voluntary agreement reiterates existing ABRA law and regulation.  Specific regulations require different strategies under different circumstances.  Mr. Cernich said that there is a single document that he will share.

Laurie Collins, Mt. Pleasant ANC Commissioner, former ABC member

Mt. Pleasant Neighborhood Alliance in 1999 developed a substance abuse policy (available on website).  Mt. Pleasant has a uniform standard on singles sales, and on hours—no sales before 9:30 am.  Mt. Pleasant had 23 establishments within a three block area, now down to 18.  People were discouraged from shopping, and since the moratorium on the sale of singles, the neighborhood has improved enormously.  They hammered out the agreement establishment by establishment, not an easy job.  After a while, they were consolidated.  They established individual policies, such as the elimination of two-for-one pitchers of beer at one establishment, without complaint.  The reduction in the number of establishments has to do with closing because of drugs, and things not related to the agreements.  

Robert Sundberg asked about after-hours places, and places without any regulation.  Mr. Burger re-iterated that the problems vary from neighborhood to neighborhood, and each neighborhood has to decide for itself.   In the case of after-hours places, the police will raid the place and close it down—ABRA is vigilant about those things.

Drew Tallant, Stanton Park Neighborhood Association

Mr. Tallant stated that he supports the idea of a single standard.  He stated that he was involved in a voluntary agreement on H Street—a minimal agreement and the owner chose to ignore it.  It took months to get it signed, and in the course of the month he was accosted by a neighbor, his tires were slashed, and the owner put out that he was trying to shut the store down.  It would be a t\tremendous benefit for ANC to take the burden off of individuals.

Elizabeth Nelson, North Lincoln Park Neighborhood Association

She is not representing the Association.  There are two sides to the issue.  It’s essentially a good thing, and it could make it easier to get agreements.  However, she feels, there is a question of what is meant by “minimum,” What, for example, happens if someone wants to trade clear plastic bags for a video camera outside.  How does one deal with that?  Also it is not clear how the ABC will view this: either they will think its great because it’s a level playing field, or you can’t have one size fits all.  Mr. Burger responded that the Board would look at the voluntary agreement to see whether there was a violation of ABRA law that don’t belong in voluntary agreement, or took power away from other agencies.  Other than that, ABRA doesn’t interfere.  Ms. Nelson responded that there might be disagreement from the merchants as to what an agreement would contain and a merchant might feel put upon.  The ANC will have to know exactly what an ANC issue is and what is not.  She questioned the definition of an area eligible for a moratorium because of the location of stores.  She stated that she is not speaking in favor or against, just stating her concerns.

Rev. Bainum, Public Interest Civic Association

Rev. Bainum stated that he has searched conscience and looked at the neighborhood he represents, from Florida Avenue to East Capitol Street, and there are lots of views about this.  He said he understands what the ANC is trying to do, but the ANC is going the wrong way.  He said he has lived in this community for 40 years, and he has the experience to know that the City Council should make laws, and give the community what its want.  He doesn’t think the onus should be on store owners, and there shouldn’t be agreements with ABRA.  He asserted that we live in a country of laws, and it should be laws rather than the community setting the standard.  It is the responsibility of store owners to keep their stores clean, but to put them in the position of keeping someone who’s trying to earn a living subject to ANC rules is wrong.  

Robert Pittman

He is not speaking in behalf of his association.  The issue is whether we determine as a community, that there should be due process, and the process should be as open as possible, and as many people as possible should be consulted.  The second issue is that if the businesses decide that they want to go along with the process, there should be a separate placarding process so that the community is fully informed.  His third point is that businesses should be at the table.  There should be business representation on the committee.  One of the things that should be looked at is that the products should be better, and there should be discussion of those issues and people’s opinions should be respected.  The process should be built on.  He raised the fact that selling liquor is profitable, and the corner stores shouldn’t be deprived of the money.  Another issue, he said, is a cultural issue, where people are given credit at corner stores.  .The issue has been addressed cosmetically, and it should be addressed directly by the US Attorney’s office, by the police and by drug problems.  This is only one aspect of the problem.

Keith Ogby

Mr. Lee stated his view that the ANC is duplicating the job of the ABC.  He already has a license, but he supports a standard if it’s the same for everyone.  A voluntary agreement is like having a divorce lawyer who demands different things.  We should stick with the ABC law.  If there is a blanker law, he will support it, but not going from person to person.

Ms. Lee, N-A-Minit Market

Small businesses sell small quantities, and she can’t deny customers the right to buy a small quantity.  Problem is with loitering, not only single sales.  Perhaps the answer is to have more trash cans, or to teach people how to behave.  To not allow the sale of singles I harassment and discrimination.

Danny and Veronica Roberts, Rose’s Dream (H Street)

Mr. and Mrs. Johnson are applying for a CT license to open an establishment on 13th and H Streets NE.  They have applied for a loan through H Street Main Street, Mr. Roberts stated that they want to bring something to the H Street renewal, and be a part of it; He questioned whether the sale of singles is uniform across the city or is it a cultural issue, not selling in certain areas, and allowing the sale in others.  He thinks it has to do with the change of the population in the community rather than the sale of singles, and it should be open to the community.  Mr. Kuiken noted that the meeting was widely publicized, and open to all.

Drew Tallant

One of the major issues with singles sales is public urination.  Is this an ABC issue, a police issue?  If you go to the ABC they say it’s a police issue.  The way the lines are drawn creates a situation where problems don’t get solved.  Mr. Moosally responded that it’s a police issue, but with renewals, public urination is a problem.  The Board has to enforce voluntary agreements, so it is their responsibility to see that the trash is picked up, and that there’s no loitering.  Mr. Burger noted that 90 percent of the issues in voluntary agreements are things that are already in the ABC law, but they’re valuable because it highlights the issues.  Within the next several months, inspectors will have ticketing ability.  Also, the police can issue stay-away orders.  Also, there are laws that say over-intoxicated persons cannot be served, and that will be enforced.  Mr. Tallant responded that in his immediate neighborhood, people sit in their cars and drink and urinate behind buildings where there are no windows.

Keith Ogby, Yung’s Market

He said he is trying his best to do something positive, and suggested that the beer companies be organized to ban the sale of singles in DC, then no-one would sell singles.

Rev. Bainum

Rev. Bainum said that he is pressed with ANC’s attitude, which is so much different than it has been.  Jessica Ward said she would let the other commissioner know, and she complimented the committee on the job it was doing.  Hopefully, she said, a standard agreement will provide a disincentive to the problems.

Bob Pittman

Mr. Pittman asked whether M\ABRA looked at the difference between voters and non-voter/residents to involve them in petitioning or referenda.  He questioned the fact that a lot of restaurants become clubs after 10 pm, with people coming out late, and asked whether the Board distinguishes between regular restaurants and these clubs.  Mr. Burger said that while a referendum on an issue is only for voters, a protest petition can be signed by neighborhood residents.  Mr. Pittman expressed his concern about establishments that become clubs without club licenses, and people come out late.  Mr. Moosally said that in the short term, they check licenses, and there is nothing wrong if a restaurant has a license.  These establishments have to serve food up to two hours before closing, and have a cover charge, entertainment and dancing.  If a restaurant morphs into a club it has to be in the voluntary agreement.  Mr. Pittman said that the committee has to understand CRs and CTs, as well as A and B licenses, because the problems have ramifications for this process.

Richard Layman
Mr. Layman spoke as an individual and acting director of the Citizen’s Planning Commission, which focuses on “quality of life” advocacy.  Alcohol sales are regulated because they can be a problem.  People who are concerned live close to H Street, and H Street is now cleaning up.  As an H Street Main Street board member, he feels the biggest problem they are having is public disorder, primarily public drunkenness.  He pointed out that there is a correlated link between public disorder and liquor sales.  The reason for increasing taxes on cigarettes is reduce their use.  Consumption is for people to get drunk.  He highlighted the prevalent sale of oversize cans, stating that 80 percent of alcohol is purchased by 20 percent of the people buying alcohol.  A reason for the community to come together is to reach out to adjoining ANCs.  There won’t be any improvement until the community is willing to address these problems.  On Sundays the street is entirely different.

Javier Beltran of Councilmember Ambrose’s office was introduced and offered to discuss the Omnibus Alcohol Bill after the formal meeting was closed.

Mr. Kuiken, in closing, noted that invitations to the hearing had been extended to MPD Commander Greene, Lieutenant Netter, Lieutenant Taliaferro, Commander McGuire, and Lt. Hazelton. Councilmember Ambrose and other liquor stores including Rosemack, and Costello’s

Mr. Burger said that he was available to help and felt that the discussion had been productive and helpful.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 pm

Minutes, Tuesday, March 30, 2004, Sherwood Recreation Center
Present:  Michael Kuiken, Richard Sundberg, Wes Grooms, Brenda Artis.  Absent: Charles White.  Community participants: Ms Lee of N-A-Minit Grocery, and Erica Fitzpatrick.

The meeting was convened at 7:01

Michael Kuiken introduced the meeting, stating that it was to make a decision about whether there has been enough information gathered to make a recommendation to the ANC about whether to move forward with a second set of hearings to develop a minimum community standard for liquor licenses.

Mr. Kuiken expressed his view that he feels that the community does want a minimum standard and he wants to go forward with the recommendation.

Mr. Sundberg said that he seconded that view, and the people want a level playing field, and he certain there is strong support.   He expressed the view however, that if there’s a community agreement it should cover all merchants, and not be selective for one license class.

Mr. Grooms said that he is disappointed that more people did not participate in the hearings, and he’s not sure this is what people want.  But he leans toward the view that Scott Cernich of ANC 6B presented, that it would have been easier to have a single agreement than negotiating them one at a time.  He feels that such an agreement would benefit the community and prepared to approve moving forward.

Ms. Artis spoke to the fact that it is not the store owners who are the problem, but the people who loiter outside.  If you close the corner markets, she said, people would simply walk to the liquor stores, and therefore she believes that  liquor stores as well as groceries have to be included any agreement.  She pointed out that while the neighborhood has changes, every March and April thousands of people are released from incarceration, and many come back to their old neighborhoods because its home and that exacerbates the problem with corner stores because they have nowhere else to go.

Ms. Lee stated that if there was one standard for everyone she would go along, but she does not want regulation that others don’t have.  She said she pays for her licenses, and tries to abide by them, but now a small group of people is trying to keep her from conducting her business.  Mr. Grooms commented that there was extensive publicity for the hearings, and people were even individually solicited to participate, and perhaps there’s just not a lot of interest in the subject.

Mr. Kuiken pointed out to Ms. Lee that she, in different language, had recommended a level playing field, which was the goal of a minimum standard, and that the next set of hearings would enable her to have input into what that standard for everyone would be.

Ms. Fitzpatrick suggested that perhaps the ANC could provide incentives to beautify the outside of stores to provide a barrier to loitering, offering the idea that, for example, pots and flowers would be provided in exchange for the utilization of plastic bags.  She suggested that perhaps a partnership with the National Arboretum could be negotiated to provide plant materials, so the plants would be donated.

Ms. Artis pointed out that the area outside of the stores is city controlled property and it is difficult to get them to be responsive to alternative uses for sidewalks.  She also pointed out that theft is a real problem in the neighborhood, and that people are having plants stolen all the time.

Ms. Lee raised the issue of extended hours, and hoped that would be included in the agreement.

Mr. Sundberg raised the issue of ownership of the space outside the stores, and discouraging people from loitering, suggesting that there has always been someplace for people to go, like the public library.  He said that even with the hours they have now, people stand outside and party all night.

Motion: Mr. Kuiken moved that the ABL Committee recommend to the ANC that it move forward with its second set of hearings in May and June to discover what the community would like to see in a single agreement for Class A and Class B licensees.  It was passed unanimously.

A discussion followed about publicizing the meetings.  Ms Artis inquired as to how many merchants had been notified.  Mr. Kuiken responded that everything had been done to get the word out, including flyers, e-mails and personal phone calls and conversations.

Ms. Lee stated that the ANC is “a little too strong”—pushing merchants into a corner.  The ANC, she said, is supposed to be an “advisory body” and it’s doing more than advising.  Mr. Kuiken responded that the ANC is not going to push the neighborhood merchants into a corner, and steps are being taken to make certain nothing with be forced on the merchants against their wishes.

Ms. Artis then raised the issue of police enforcement of loitering and public urination, and talked about what the new PSA boundaries would mean for the ANC’s area, including a switch to District 1D, headed by Commander William McGuire and his team.  She mentioned that Skip Coburn, who is the Chair of the local police Community Advisory Committee, on which she serves, works for Councilmember Ambrose and is quite helpful on these issues.

Mr. Kuiken reiterated that the recommendation to proceed would be forwarded to the whole ANC.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:32 pm.

Next Meeting:
April 13 – 7:00pm

Sherwood Recreation Center, 10th and G Streets, NE
Public Safety Committee
No Report Filed
Next Public Safety Committee Meeting
Last Wednesday (April 28), 7:00pm

Sherwood Recreation Center

Corner of 10 & G, NE

Chair, Wanda Harris
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For more information about our Commission – please visit our website at www.anc6a.org
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_1142656918.xls
Sheet1

		Period Covered:				03/01/04		-		03/31/04

		Checking Account:

		Balance Forwarded																$   22,305.06

		Receipts:

				District Allotments

				Total Other Deposits												$   - 0

				Transfers from Saving Account												$   - 0

				Total Receipts														$   - 0

		Total Funds Available																$   22,305.06

		Disbursements:

				Postmaster (PO Box)								CK#1177				$   100.00

				Roberta Weiner (Minutes Preparation)								CK#1178				$   167.50

				Capital Community News Inc								CK#1179				$   972.00

				Cody Rice (Transportation)								CK#1180				$   12.00

				Kinko's Inc.  (Photocopies)								CK#1181				$   362.77

				Transfer to Savings Account												$   - 0

				Total Disbursements														$   1,614.27

		Ending Balance																$   20,690.79

		*************************************************************************************************************************************************

		Savings Account:

		Balance Forwarded																$   4,119.67

		Receipts:

				Transfers from Checking Account												$   - 0

				Total Receipts														$   - 0

		Total Funds Available																$   4,119.67

		Disbursements:

				Total Disbursements														$   - 0

		Ending Balance																$   4,119.67
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_1142657137.xls
Sheet1 (2)

		

		Monthly Expenditures		Monthly Allocation		Average Monthly Expenditure		Mid-Year Total Expenditures		Committed Funds for Balance of the Year		Projected Year End Surplus

		Photocopies		600		324		1,943		3,600		3,314

		Office Supplies		50		-		-		300		600

		Postage		20		2		15		180		210

		Transportation & Parking		30		5		29		180		302

		Petty Cash		50		-		-		300		600

		Recording/Transcription Service		200		115		230		1,200		620

		Subtotal						2,217		5,760		5,647

		Non-Monthly Expenditures		Yearly Allocated Total				Mid-Year Total Expenditures		Committed Funds for Balance of the Year		Projected Year End Surplus

		Distribution Boxes for SMDs		4,000				-		4,000		4,000

		Post Office Box		200				100		100		-

		Advertising		4,600				4,678		-		(78)

		Grants		16,000				3,300		1,550		11,150

		Flyer Distribution - 2 distributions		2,000				-		2,000		2,000

		Office Equipment		3,000				-		3,000		3,000

		Set Aside for R. L. Christian Library		3,000				-		3,000		-

		Recording/Transcription Services (Misc)		-				53		-		(53)

		Subtotal		32,800				8,131		13,650		20,019

		Total						10,347		19,410		25,666

		Committed Funds for Balance of the Year is based on current budget allocations.

		Projected Year End Surplus is based on current yearly budget allocation minus projected total year expenditures.
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